
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HT Update Term 3 – 2023-2024  
 
New Headteacher 

• I joined the Limekilns Team on Monday 11th December as temporary Headteacher 
until June 2024. I offered two introductory sessions to all parents/carers Monday 
18th Dec to meet me and find out a little bit more about me professionally and 
personally. This information is also being shared at this Parent Council Meeting. 

• The initial focus for me has been to ensure staff and children are settled and to build 
relationships to inspire confidence. I also wish to ensure the school community feels 
reassured I will continue to move the school forward on its impressive improvement 
journey. 
 

 
Some changes 

• School day starting at 9am has enabled teachers to establish a consistent and 
structured start to the day. 

• We have asked for all communication from parent/carers to come through the 
school office so that nothing is missed. 

• We are adapting spaces within the school to continue meeting children’s needs and 
would appreciate any donations of soft furnishings and games/toys which will ensure 
spaces are inviting and welcoming to children. 
 

Staffing 

• Mrs Blair is currently on a phased return and will be back in school full-time from 
Monday 12th February. 

• Staff absences are still impacting nursery; however, we have supply at times to assist 
with this and statutory adult-child ratios are adhered to at all times. 

 
Finally 

• I would like to say a huge thank you to everyone for welcoming me so 
warmly to Limekilns PS and Nursery and I am very excited to be part 
of the team. 
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